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CENSUS 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS (FAQs) 
 
 

Q: When is the deadline to respond to the 2020 U.S. Census? 

A: In light of the coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic, the Census Bureau is extending the self-

response and non-response follow up periods to September 30, 2020.   

 

 

Q: How can I safely participate in the Census during the pandemic? 

A: I strongly urge you to complete the census online or by phone.  To respond online, please 

visit this website.  To respond by phone, please click here.  If your household has not responded 

yet, you will receive a paper form to be submitted by mail.  For help with questions about the 

2020 census, please visit the Census Bureau's website here. 

 

 

Q: How will I receive an invitation if I have a PO box?  

A: The Census Bureau's Update Leave Operation sends census workers to drop off invitations at 

households that do not have mailboxes, including households that have PO boxes.  Due to the 

COVID-19 pandemic, this operation was originally delayed, but began in Hawaii on June 1, 

2020.  For more information on the Census Bureau's operational plans, please visit the agency's 

website here. 

https://2020census.gov/en/ways-to-respond/responding-online.html
https://2020census.gov/en/ways-to-respond/responding-by-phone.html
https://2020census.gov/en/help.html
https://2020census.gov/en/news-events/operational-adjustments-covid-19.html

